Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Cosmetology has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Aesthetic Science Skin Care on February 17, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: On October 11, 2021, the Petitioner sought clarification from the Board as to why the Board considers low frequency ultrasound a medical device. Petitioner sought the Board’s definition of the language that distinguishes medical procedures and equipment that changes the appearance of skin. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 47, No. 206, on October 22, 2021, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its duly-noticed public meeting held on January 25, 2022, declined to issue a declaratory statement in response to Petitioner’s questions, where a statute, rule or order of the Board was not identified, because Petitioner fails to identify any facts or circumstances particular to Petitioner, and Petitioner fails to identify how the requested questions would guide Petitioner’s future conduct.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Krista.Woodard@myfloridalicense.com.
